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           TO:  All Law Enforcement Agencies and Magistrates 
 
SUBJECT:  Extension on the Expiration Date of DMV Documents 
 
Due to the impact of Hurricane Sandy, all driver licenses, learner permits, non-driver 
identification cards, and vehicle registrations scheduled to expire on or after Monday, 
October 29, 2012 have been extended until midnight of Wednesday, November 14, 2012.   
 
Vehicle safety/emissions inspections scheduled to expire on or after Monday,     
October 29, 2012 are extended until further notice. 
 
This extension applies only to residents of New York City, and the counties of 
Westchester, Nassau, Rockland and Suffolk.   
 
This extension does not apply to insurance coverage requirements.  Motor Vehicle 
Liability insurance coverage must be maintained at all times during this extension 
period.   
 
Please share this information with appropriate staff.  Thank you. 
 
              Barbara J. Fiala 
              Commissioner 
 


